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INTRODUCTION/PURPOSE/SUMMARY:  Each year the City has been budgeting $50,000 for 

Citywide upgrades to ADA access. There was not an ADA project completed in 2019; therefore, 

these funds are rolled into the 2020 project. This year’s project includes ramp and pedestrian 

access improvements at NW 18th Avenue and Deerfern, NE 6th and Adams, and East First and King 

Street. An ADA parking space is being added on NE Birch Street near 5th Avenue. These 

enhancements are in response to the City’s ADA Transition Plan, citizen requests, and providing 

safe routes to schools. 

 

EQUITY CONSIDERATIONS:   

What are the desired results and outcomes for this agenda item? 

To continue to improve citywide pedestrian accessibility.  

What’s the data? What does the data tell us? 

N/A 

How have communities been engaged? Are there opportunities to expand engagement? 

The ADA Transition Plan committee included interested residents and several ADA interest 

groups and individuals. Additionally, staff addresses ADA requests, comments and complaints 

throughout the year.  

Who will benefit from, or be burdened by this agenda item? 

Pedestrians that frequent these areas benefit from these improvements.  

What are the strategies to mitigate any unintended consequences? 

N/A 



Does this agenda item have a differential impact on underserved populations, people living 

with disabilities, and/or communities of color? Please provide available data to illustrate this 

impact. 

No. 

Will this agenda item improve ADA accessibilities for people with disabilities? 

Yes. 

What potential hurdles exists in implementing this proposal (include both operational and 

political)? 

None. 

How will you ensure accountabilities, communicate, and evaluate results? 

N/A 

How does this item support a comprehensive plan goal, policy or other adopted resolution? 

This project aligns with the ADA Transition Plan and the Transportation Element in the Camas 

Comprehensive Plan. 

BUDGET IMPACT:  This project is in the 2020 budget. 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends awarding the bid to McDonald Excavating, Inc. in 

the amount of $94,869.00 and approving an additional 10 percent for potential change orders 

and overruns. 


